STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF ETHIOPIA AT THE 33rd SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(14th May 2019, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Ethiopia to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the delegation for the presentation of a comprehensive national report.
2. Botswana commends Ethiopia for its political reforms, which have paved the way for the advancement of human rights. Worthy of a special mention is the decision by Ethiopia to end a two-decade stalemate with Eritrea. The resumption of peaceful relations has resulted in a Joint Declaration on the Comprehensive Cooperation between Ethiopia, Eritrea and Somalia aimed at advancing the political, economic, social, and cultural and security ties. It is our firm view that this will positively contribute to the advancement of peace in the Horn of Africa.
3. In line with these reforms, Ethiopia has also put in place normative and legislative frameworks, including laws to ensure the independence of judiciary in line with our recommendation. We also note with appreciation efforts towards prosecution of public officers and armed personnel who have committed acts of torture as well as work done in promoting women’s rights, including on ensuring gender parity in ministerial posts and economic empowerment by adopting the National Micro and Small Enterprises Strategy to facilitates women entrepreneurs’ access to finance.
4. We make the following two recommendations on areas where Ethiopia still faces some challenges:
i. Continue strengthening laws and policies on prevention of acts of torture, cruel, or degrading treatment by senior officials and in particular, by armed forces.
ii. Set the criminal age of responsibility for children above 12 in accordance with international standards.
5. We wish Ethiopia a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!

2

